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Tribute to a Founder

On December 11, 2010, Innisfree 
lost a Founding Father, a generous 

soul, a loving family man, and a 
long-time benefactor of our village. 
The world lost a humanitarian.

Mark and his wife, Barbara, were 
part of the nucleus of families who 
founded Innisfree, tending the 
concept in the late 1960s and helping 
the village to germinate in 1971 with the pur-
chase of Walnut Level Farm near Crozet. That 
400 acres became Innisfree Village where their 
son, Jonathan, came to live and thrive in 1982.

Mark’s interests were boundless. During his 
lifetime, he delivered milk, worked on a 
highway construction crew, boxed in the U.S. 

Army, ran a successful law practice, 
owned car dealerships, developed 
residential and commercial properties 
in Northern Virginia, Fredericksburg, 
Greene County, and Albemarle 
County, served on the Board of 
Visitors of several colleges, 
including George Mason University, 
and built a luxury pet resort in 
Northern Virginia. Mark was a 
member of Innisfree’s Board of 
Directors for more than 35 years.

Mark dreamed big, starting with his own life. 
He was the quintessential self-made man. One 
thing that is so admirable about Mark is that 
while he was making his own dreams come 
true, he was also dreaming for others. This 
magnanimous, all-embracing spirit is the 
quality that sets Mark apart from his peers.

Mark Fried   
June 18, 1932- 

December 11, 2010

The village gath-
ered to thank Mark 
Fried, modeling 
the hats and coats 
and scarves with 
Innisfree logos that 
he provided. 

Mark with his son, Jonathan 
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Innisfree was just one of the dreams in which 
Mark had a hand. Another of those dreams was 
a state program to provide scholarships so that 
foster children in Virginia could attend college. 
Mark provided the idea and the seed money for 
this Great Expectations program, a project of 
the Virginia Community College Foundation of 
which Mark was a Board member.

Arriving at 
Mark’s home or 
his Springfield 
or Crozet 
offices, visitors 
were always 
announced by 
a rambunctious 
collection of 
dogs, barking 
greetings and 
alerting Mark 
that guests had 
arrived. Mark 
and his daughter, 
Leah, started the 
Olde Towne Pet 
Resort in Springfield, an outgrowth of Mark’s 
abiding affection for dogs. Mark referred to this 
high-end kennel as the “Ritz-Carlton for pets.”

Mark and Barbara moved to Albemarle 
County about a decade ago, purchasing Turkey 
Ridge, the scenic farm property adjacent to 
Innisfree that now protects our southern flank. 
In the years of his association with Innisfree, 
Mark inspired us to think wider and imagine 
higher. He ensured that many of these ideas 
that began as his musings or brainstorms came 
to fruition. Innisfree’s Fitness Program, which 
he and Barbara have been passionate about, 
exists because of his support and the generous 
use of the Fried family’s fully-equipped exercise 
gym. The Xperience Tennis Tournament, 
recently held at the Boar’s Head Inn, was 
another project Mark and Barbara conceived. 

Mark knew and loved buildings. He and 
Barbara designed Innisfree’s residence Oz, 
pushed for construction of the pavilion by 

This Spring the new potting shed will be finished, 
completing the upgrade to our garden support buildings, 
thanks to Mark’s desire for gardeners to have a light, airy 
place to work, a convenient bathroom, and a mudroom for 
cleaning red Virginia clay from their boots.

The Cabana was finished at the same time as the 
reconstructed swimming pool. It has provided a perfect 
setting for weekly BBQs, occasional plays (including a 
serial Soap Opera in its maiden summer), end of season 
CSA (community supported agriculture) subscriber 
parties and cider pressing, musical performances and 
dances, and our Fall Equinox celebrating the bounty of 
our garden season. Like so many of Mark’s ideas, the 
Cabana has become a vital part of the Innisfree landscape 
and so hard now to imagine how we managed without it.

Continued on back page

Jon in front of his home, Oz 



The arts continue to be 
important at Innisfree 

and many participated in 
the VSA Show --- VERY 
SPECIAL ARTS ---  a visual arts show held 
at the Martin Luther King Center for the 
Performing Arts. The Opening on January 
14th was a well attended gala, with 
artists and friends gathered to celebrate 
the wonderful display that will be hung in 
the lobby through March 4, 2011. Innisfree 
artist Chris Raupp was especially honored 
as his art work “New York City” was 
chosen for the poster announcing the 
whole show. Chris drew the colorful 
skyscrapers in his weekly class lead by 
Patricia Moore and held at our town 
houses. He had the pleasure of visiting the 
city when he and his dad went to the US 
Open to watch the tennis matches for his 
40th birthday.
Others included in the show: 
Stormy Conditions by Ellie, Mackinac Bridge 
by Marny, Tribute to Vincent by Andy, 
Washington DC by Mark M. and 
Trains by Willie.

Art Show  

Even the papier-mâché 
Innisfree Dragon made 
in the village for Mayfair 
2010 was prominently 
displayed for a public 
encore. Hanging from the 
ceiling above the show, 
the dragon lent even 
more color to the playful 
atmosphere of the 
opening.

But all artistic endeavors 
don’t happen in a class. 
Bridget has begun using 
the lens of her camera 
to capture the beauty 
she sees.  

Mackinac Bridge by Marny

Stormy Conditions by Ellie

Tribute to Vincent by Andy

Washington DC by Mark M.

Trains by Willie

New York City by Chris
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Barbara Fried, Leah Fried 
Sedwick, and Ron Manilla of 

the Boar’s Head Inn Sports 
Club admire an award 

presented to Ron for his 
support of the Special Olympics 

Xperience Tennis Tournament 
held January 13-15, 2011.  

our swimming 
pool known 
as the Cabana, 
and financially 
supported the 
rebuilding of our 
garden’s potting 
shed to celebrate 
and enhance 
the vegetable 
garden’s year-
round work. 

Even in Mark’s 
final discussion 
with Carolyn 
about Innisfree the December morning of 
his death, Mark was intent on all having 
warm jackets for the impending winter, 
asking that she be certain to add hats and 
scarves to the already placed order.

The Innisfree Board of Director paid 
special tribute to Mark Fried. Excerpts 
from the Board’s remembrance proclaim: 
“To a person who shared his vision, wisdom 
and counsel. To a person that was so 
generous with his time, thoughts, insights, 
and money.  To a person who could be 
tough- and was: and a person who could be 
tender- and was this also. To a person who 
gave to us individually, to our volunteers and coworkers and 
to the Innisfree community as a whole- and did so willingly, 
regularly and with enormous heart. To a person who helped us 
found the Village, who helped us grow the Village and whose 
memory will now and forever sustain the Village.”

  



2010 Campaign

2010 General Fund 

Farm Development  
Lewis, Kim and Keith 
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc. 
 
General Fund 
Anonymous 
Antrim, Holly and John Mason Lee
Antrim, Phoebe 
Arburn, Will 
Barns, Jr., James 
Beller Family Charitable Fund 
Berley, Madaleine 
Bermudez, Margot 
Bonnie, Richard and Kathleen 
Botzow, Rufus Cole and Heidi 
Bowen, Bill and Kristi 
Boyle, John and Susan 
Bradfi eld, Mr. and Mrs. Mark 
Breeden, Elizabeth Lancaster 
Brown, Verne and Kay 
Brownell, Bonnie and Bowman, Jeffrey
Brubaker, Judy and Sterling 
Brubaker, Philip and Dana K. 
Burrows, Donna 
Burstein, Carol and Paul 
Carpenter, Martha 
Chappell Kingsbury, Jeanne 
Cochran, Buck and Catherine 
Coffey, Terry 
Commonwealth of Virginia Campaign
Craig, Rebecca Tarkington 
Crock, Sally 
Dalley, JoAnn and David 
Daniels, Richard and Cynthia 
Delaney, Antoinette 

Anonymous 
Better Living Foundation 
Blum, Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 
Busse, Konrad and Perry 
Carpenter, Martha 
Chovanec, Tina and Stephen 
Dameron, Zack 
DeMong, Richard and Linda 
Dreilinger, Craig & Ford, Amanda 
Fried, Barbara 
Fried, Jonathan Trust 

Griffi n, Henry & Wintle, Pam 
Herbert, Georgia 
Kitchens, Wes and Terry 
Klein, Judah and Paula 
Knutsen, Norah 
Lasagna, Krissy & Starsia, Dominick
Lasagna, Mosie 
Mboya K. Marsalis Fund 
McDonough, Lynn and Frank 
McDonough, Paul 

Millick, Bill 
Nicholson, Tom and Sherry 
Schirmer, Geri and Bruce 
Stafford, Annie 
Stephanie Speakman Charitable Trust
Sweeney, Kevin 
West, Hugh 
Westley, Cindy & Evans, Alan 
Westminster Presbyterian Church 
Wieboldt, Robert and Mary Ellen 
 

Dornin, Heloise 
Dorros, Gerry and Arielle 
Drapkin, Leon and Rosabelle 
Dray, Mark and Jonadell 
Eastham, III, R. Jack & Micheline B.
Elwell, Barbara and Michael 
Fahl, Douglas and Laurie 
Foster Well & Pump Co. Inc. 
Frasier, Mr. and Mrs. John 
Fried, Leah & Sedwick,Vince 
Gale, Andrew and Erin 
Garrity, Hanna & Lilly, Richard 
Gilbert, Peter and Sarah 
Gilbert, Phil and Judy 
Glover, A.B. and Mildred 
Gray, William S. and Antoinette 
Greenfi eld, Mark and Reagan  
Greenough, Mrs. William  
Griffi n, Henry & Wintle, Pam 
Griffi n, Margaret & Sillars, Scott 
Grover, John and Marie 
Haimes, Yacov and Sonia 
Harbison, Liz  
Harbison, Susan and G. Burton 
Hentges, Michael and Melissa 
Hermann, Terry 
Herzog, Jeffrey and Jacqueline 
Holaday, Kate 
Horan, Jean  
Johnson, Richard 
Johnson, William and Sarah 
Juergens, David and Judy 
Jump, Kathleen 
Kaufman, Flora 
Kaufman, Matthew and Anne 
Kenney, John and Melinda 

Kilday, Kieran & Robinson, Melinda
Kimsey, Thomas Trust 
Kitchens, Helen 
Kitchens, Wes and Terry 
Knudsen, Chuck and Ellen 
Koonce, Tom and Jeannette 
Korbon, Gregg and Kathryn 
Kruer, Mr. and Mrs. George 
Lasagna, Mosie 
Lentz, Stan and Binkie 
Lesser, Monroe and Rosalie 
Lewis, James and Mabel 
Lindhart, Ronald and Tara 
Lyons, Myrna 
Manley, Joann K. 
Margutti, Elizabeth 
Markey, Sanford and Carol 
Mathis, Steven and Sara 
Maupin, Janet 
Maxson, David & Gray, Nancy 
McCarty, Brian D. 
McCauley, Susan & Ussery, Michael
McDonald, Jay and Janet 
McDonough Bolyard Peck, Inc. 
McDonough, Lynn and Frank 
McDonough, Monique & Greg 
McNeal, Martha 
Michael, Glen 
Michel, Timothy and Virginia 
Miller, Dudley and Debi 
Mitchell, Frederick and Ginny 
Moat, Alice and Dave 
Moon, Mary 
Morris, Dr. and Mrs. David 
Murdy, Mr. and Mrs. William 
Murphy, Angela & Schwartz, Michael

With great excitement and satisfaction we are pleased to announce our five year 2010 Campaign has met our $5 million goal. 
You will hear more about this wonderful milestone throughout this, Innisfree’s 40th year. With these gifts with have added to 
our endowment, enhanced our scholarship fund, built new buildings and upgraded existing homes, plus expanded the work 
opportunities for community members. We are extremely grateful to our loyal supporters listed below who have contributed this 
year and to those who have given in the past years of this campaign.

With sincere gratitude we say thank you for your continuing support of our lifesharing mission in 2010. It has been a year with 
many new community faces as Volunteers have arrived from Germany, California, South Dakota, Vermont, Switzerland, Poland, 
Massachusetts, Korea, North Carolina, Virginia, Wisconsin, and Slovakia. We have bid farewell to old friends too, this year and 
we offer a special thanks to those who have sent gifts in memory of Jack Eisenthal and Mark Fried.



Nakasian, Mr. and Mrs. Samuel 
Nelson, Susan & Byrd, Warren 
Newcastle Development 
Nicholson, Bridget Trust 
Nicholson, Susanna 
Nicholson, Tom and Sherry 
Nozaki, Roger and Barbara 
Ohle, Liz 
Ostrowsky, Mildred 
O’Sullivan, Ellie and Bill 
Owen Charitable Foundation 
Pearce, W. Mitchell et al Trust 
Pearce , Wilbur and Elizabeth 
Pearce, David and Patti 
Pelletier, Bernard and Nancy 
Peterson, Christine & Horneff, John
Pfl ug, Carolyn and John 
Pinnacle Associates 
Raupp, Lloyd and Sue 
Reeves, Joan 
Richardson, Mr. & Mrs. Thomas 
Rives, Lloyd 
Robbennolt, Patricia R. 
Robinson, III, Frank 
Robinson, Rosemary 
Rockwell, John R. 
Rodman, Helen 
Royall, Sarah 
Rubin, Steven and Gail 
Rucker, Louisa W 
Ryan, Joan 
Saidman, Beth & Brinkman, David 
Saidman, Perry 
Sato, Phyllis 
Schirmer, Charles and Donna 
Schirmer, Geri and Bruce 
Schroeder, Alaina & Loy, John 
Seeley, Jack 
Shapiro, Allan and June 
Shapiro, Betty 
Sharp, Edwin 
Shaviv, Paula and Roey 
Shea, Hilda D. Trust 
Sheets, Polly 
Smith, Carter & Rothwell, Nan 
Sorensen, Benjamin 
Stailey, Janis 
Stailey, Kellen E. 
Stanier, Paul and Gloria 
Sullivan, Craig 
Sutton, Marshall  
T&N Printing 
T. Rowe Price Foundation, Inc. 
Taylor, Dr. and Mrs. Edmund 
Thompson, Elsie Wilson & McIlwaine
Thomsen, Linda & Cornwell, Don 
Traverse, Peter and Debra 
Turner, Alice and Jim 
Wagner, Mr. and Mrs. Howard 
Walker, Jo Anne and Bill 
Walters, Lee & Wylie, Bill 
Wells, Sarah L.  
White, Eric and Vicki G. 
Wieboldt, E.F. and Mary Ann 
Wieboldt, Robert and Mary Ellen 
Wilhelm, Morton and Jean O. 
Williams, Dr. Michael & Rebecca 
Withers, Chris and Susan 
Wittner, Liz & Pepper, John 
Wolf, M.D., Andrew and Anne 

Wool, Susan 
Wooten, Jimmy and LeAnn 
Zipperlen, Helen 
 
In Kind and Services 
Boston, Catherine 
Deazley, Katherine & Galvez, Mike 
Raupp, Lloyd and Sue 
Repass, Wendy 
Schroll, John 
Vincenti, David and Leora 
Westley, Cindy & Evans, Alan 
 
James Levinson Fund 
Avner Memorial Fund of 

The Pittsburgh Foundation 
Hoffman, Gertrude and 

Philip Philanthropic Fund 
 
Sunflower/Dogwood 
Completion 
Lewis, Kim and Keith 
Perry Foundation 
 
Violet Attic Completion 
The HUT Foundation 
KOVAR Corporation 
 
Volunteer Appreciation Fund
Griffi n, Henry & Wintle, Pam 
McDonough, Lynn and Frank 

B. Mark Fried Memorial 
Cameron, Thomas 
Charlottesville Area Community 

Foundation
Commonwealth Consultants 

Foundation, Inc.
David, M.D., Joseph
DeMong, Richard and Linda
Derrico, Georgia and Porter, Roderick

Finkelstein, Bennett Living Trust
Fitz-Hugh, Glassel and Susan
Grantham, Thomas and Elaine
Gwinn, Jane W
Lewis, Kim and Keith
Liess, Enid and Jerry
Maclane, Kathryn
Mister Kleen, Maintenance 

Company, Inc.
Nadler, Steven and Ellen
Nguyen, Tracey
Nicholson, Tom and Sherry 
Ohle, Carolyn & Cooper, Todd 
Raupp, Lloyd and Susan 
Rosenbaum, Edwin and Ruth 
Rosenblatt, Melvin and Sandra 
Schumacher, Edgar 
Singer, Rosalind 
Stafford, Annie 
Union First Market Bank 
Webb, Alison and Bernard
 
Jack Eisenthal Memorial 
Anonymous 
DeMong, Richard and Linda 
Hallowell, Peter and Sara 
Maloney, David and Eleanor 
McCarty, William
Ohle, Carolyn & Cooper, Todd
Rosewood Village Hollymead 
Assisted Living, LLC
Schirmer, Bob and Robin
Schirmer, Charles and Donna
Vannutt, Pamela and Charles
Wood Snell, Stephanie
Yesawich, Paul and Susan

We do our very best to keep accurate 
records and want to acknowledge your 
gifts. If we have made an error, please 
contact us so that we may correct this 
listing.

Bridget’s sunset photo
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